Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
September 11, 2013
3:30pm, Algonquin Room, University Union
Present: Bradley Dilger (Chair), Deb Miretzky, Neil Baird, Courtney Blankenship, Marisol Garrido, Magdelyn Helwig, Michael Lukkarinen, Joel Gruver, Nathan Miczo, Shane Sanders

Absent: Dominique Apollon (student member) 

Guests: Jim Rabchuk 

 1. The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm. 
 2. WID Journal. Guest Rabchuk updated us on the WID journal. Work began in January 2013 with a call for proposals deadline of end-of-May. Nine first drafts were received. Two have been accepted for publication; three are currently under review. The goal is to have six articles for a first issue. It has proven to be difficult to communicate with both faculty and students over the summer regarding manuscripts; however, one faculty member asked students to write a manuscript for the journal as a course assignment, and this has yielded promising results. 

Rabchuk requested that the WID committee consider ways to communicate information about the expectations for manuscripts to WID faculty and encourage this model of manuscript-as-assignment. The committee was pleasantly surprised to hear that so many promising manuscripts were submitted in this initial effort, and noted that being able to share a published issue should help in terms of encouraging future submissions. Dilger asked about the President’s Journal; Rabchuk sees the WID journal as separate from this proposed publication. 
The committee thanked Rabchuk for his work and offered further assistance as needed.

 3. Approval of minutes. Minutes from April regular meeting and April special meeting were not available. Approval tabled until October meeting. Helwig brought up item (f) in Kris Kelly’s annual report, about approaching the Faculty Senate to support a director of writing across the disciplines, and it was recommended this be included as a future agenda item for the committee. Faculty Senate is aware of this issue.
 4. Announcements. No announcements. 
 5. Membership. Dilger will contact student member Dominique Apollon to find out if she plans to attend, or prefers to suggest a replacement. 
 6. Schedule of meetings for 2013–14. There will be no meeting on September 25. The December 11 meeting will be moved to December 4. It was decided that there was no need for a designated cutoff time for submission of documents to the committee; ad hoc decisions to determine the need for adequate time for review are acceptable. 
 7. Helwig/ Survey of WID instructors regarding writing curriculum. The Writing Program curriculum is being reviewed to better align with the Council of Writing Program Administrators’ Outcomes Statement for First-Year Composition guidelines (http://wpacouncil.org/positions/outcomes.html). WID instructors will be emailed a survey and asked to assess their curriculum as well as their students’ prior learning in the context of alignment with five outcomes. Committee needs to approve the final survey and encourage participation. Helwig will email the draft survey to committee members and incorporate suggestions and changes as appropriate, and then provide the final version for approval.   
Dilger will contact Annette Hamm and/or AIMS to get a list of current WID instructors. Helwig has lists from AY2012–13.
 8. Revised WID guidelines (approved in AY2012–13). Issues brought up in the special meeting with Steve Rock in April about the place of “general writing” in the context of our charge as the WID committee need to be explored. This will be a priority agenda item for upcoming meetings. We will not be presenting the guidelines to Faculty Senate until we determine if and how to approach general writing and until we have discussed implementation more carefully and developed some necessary infrastructure. 
 9. Activities for 2013–14.
 a) Consider review of existing courses. We will put off any review of existing courses, unless there is a compelling reason to do so, since we are still in the process of updating guidelines. Gruver asked whether we have thought deeply about the purpose of review, and what sort of process is in place if problems are discovered. Accountability continues to be a concern; it was agreed that the committee needs to revisit the review process and determine what might be an effective and efficient means of stimulating compliance. Under Kelly, reviews of every WID courses were done all at once; previously reviews were staggered. The committee decided to re-consider a staggered schedule as discussion around the review process goes forward. 
 b) WID workshops. WID workshops tend not to draw large crowds, though the presentation of research by Dilger and Baird drew a large crowd.  We discussed how to encourage participation and whether incentives were necessary, as well as what might be appealing (President’s Award, support for travel, workshops on site). Helwig will include a question on the WID instructors’ survey asking them what they feel they need in terms of support and professional development.  In addition, we will aim to provide two workshops this fall for WID instructors through CITR. 
 10. WID web site. Discussion deferred until a later meeting.
 11. Potential Spring 2014 WID course overload. Dilger was notified by an instructor of a class size of 48 students for the coming spring semester, perhaps with help from one TSA. He asked the committee for permission to contact the department chair to clarify the cap on students in WID classes. Miczo will accompany Dilger to any meeting that is arranged. We do not know if there is over-enrollment in fall WID courses and will be informed about this as data becomes available. 
 12. Good of the order.  No final comments.
 13. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully, 

Debra Miretzky
Minutes approved by WID committee October 9, 2013

